
 

 

 

  

 

International President Wayne Madden has now challenged every club to do their 

first "pit stop." He wants to make certain that we are still on the "fast track" to 

success. 

 

In order to be on track each club should have done a project that involved the 

youth and have launched some type of a Reading Action Program. This could be 

as small as Lions reading to children in schools and libraries or reading to the 

elderly, etc. There is going to be some training at the next Council of Governors 

Meeting in Altamonte Springs in October. Please make certain that your club 

secretary inputs all your activities on line. 

 

World Sight Day is October 11th and each club should try to recognize it. In fact 

October is Sharing the Vision Global Service Campaign as well as the Lions and 

Leos Membership Growth Month. I encourage each of you to get involved in all 

the activities. There are many activities described on the web site 

www.lionsclubs.org. 

 

Enjoy the coming of Fall weather (we hope) and stay busy sharing the Lions 

mission of, "We Serve!" 

 

DG Pat 
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Hello Fellow Lions, 

We are one quarter of the way into the year and fall is already here.  

The year seems to be going too fast with not enough time to do the 

things needing to be done but we always seem to find a way and to 

have fun along with the work.   

First I want to thank all of the clubs that helped out at our Annual 

Kids Expo in Marion County – we could not have done this without 

you.  This was a major screening event with Lions from area clubs, 

the Ocala Lions Screening Van, and other community groups 

participating.  Although the weather did not cooperate this year we 

were able to do vision & hearing screenings for children as well as 

adults, diabetic screenings, children ID screenings, etc. and to give 

out needed information on preventive health care issues.   

I was privileged to attend the USA/Canada Forum in Tampa in 

September.  It was again wonderful to meet all our old friends as 

well as many new Lions during this time.  The seminars were, as 

always, informative and timely in their content.  Information on 

membership, leadership, ethics, fundraising, club officers, 

motivation, and much more was available for our education.  Look 

for much of this information to be handed down to clubs during the 

next year.  Many of our entities were also on hand to provide 

information to all interested Lions.  Keynote speakers were 

inspiring and the entertainment great fun.  There were many 

International Officers, both present and past that I was fortunate to 

meet, including IP Wayne Madden who is truly inspiring and his 

Reading Action Program is one that we should all support 

wholeheartedly.  Kudos to all the Lions on the committees and their 

workers that helped make this an enjoyable event for all in 

attendance. 

DG Pat Hall has been doing club visitations and both 1VDG Jeffrey 

Heisler and myself are honored that we have been asked to help 

with these when needed.  I look forward to meeting with each of 

you and your clubs when asked to visit on her behalf and to spread 

her enthusiasm and message of service. 

Service… the rent we pay for living on this planet.  Yours in Lionism, 

2
nd

 VDG Bob 
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We have reached a significant milestone in the implementation of the screening process for the detection and correction of 

lazy eye.  All of the PlusOptix units purchased by the district, with the help of LCIF grant funds, are in place and ready for use.  

Lions from five (6) of the eight (8) clubs where the PlusOptix units are located have been trained, or are about to receive training, 

and are ready to go.  We are working with Melissa in the UF KidSight Office to arrange training for the Tallahassee and 

Jacksonville Beach Noon Clubs so they can get started.   

Clubs who have contributed to the KidSight Project but who are not a custodian club for a unit, are encouraged to request 

training so that they can get involved in the screening for lazy eye within their communities.  In some cases, the custodian club 

may be willing and able to provide the needed training for other clubs to get started.  If not, Melissa in the UF KidSight Office 

will provide the training.         

Screening data is stored on USB flash drives for mailing to the UF KidSight Office for processing.  The District will be 

purchasing 4 to 6 flash drives for each of the PlusOptix units for this purpose.   Once the data is removed, the flash drive will be 

returned to the sending club and then the process is repeated.   

 
Clubs where the PlusOptix units are located, along with the contact information for the Kidsight Project Lion, are as follows: 

Name KidSight Contact 
Baker Joyce Cosson joyceblalock@mchsi.com 

850-537-2491 

Jacksonville Beach Noon Dennis Lynch 

railroadlynch@comcast.net 

904-821-9002 

Lake Butler Ken Parrish 

klparrishsr@msn.com 

386-496-3629 

North Santa Rosa Sid Braunstein 

sidandpathb@earthlink.net 

850-598-9715 

Ocala Sandi Kellogg 

SandiKellogg@gmail.com 

352-629-7357 

Palatka New Vision Grayson Meade 

Gmj90@msn.com 

386-328-8627 

Pensacola Lions Eye Clinic PDG Nell Simmons 

nellsimmons@cox.net 

850-484-4791 

Tallahassee PDG Anne Davis 

annedavis@wdigitech.com 

850-997-0194 

   Coordinator Information:   

Name Contract Information 
UF KidSight Office: 

   Melissa Soloff 

 

 

 

13651 SW 3rd Place 

Ocala, FL 34481 

Melissa9913@hotmail.com 

352-642-6897 

District 35-L Coordinators 

   Grant Administrator:       

       Jerry Skufe 

   Technical:   

       Gerry Gutman 

 

 

jskufe@comcast.net 

352-687-2603 

gerryg@atlantic.net 

352-368-3634 

 

One last item.  We are required to place a label on each of the units saying that it was purchased with LCIF Grant funds.  We are 

in the process of preparing the labels and they will be mailed, along with placement instructions, to the custodian club for 

installation. 

 

Remember, if your club contributed to the KidSight Project and wants to provide screenings in your community, you can arrange 

for the use of a PlusOptix unit by contacting a custodial club.  Clubs are not restricted to the closest custodial club.  It’s just a 

matter of making contact, arranging the assignment period, and agreeing on the pickup and return dates.  

 

 

KidSight Project 

By:  IPDG Jerry Skufe, District Coordinator 
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Lions KidSight Early Childhood 

Vision Screening Comes to Levy County 

 

Cedar Key, Florida. Cedar Key Lions Club members have 

been in training to operate early childhood vision screening 

equipment to identify children up to 6 years old with 

undetected vision loss due to Amblyopia factors (Lazy Eye) 

and refractive errors.  

Ambylopia is easy to treat, but early detection before the age 

of 6 is vital, as correction must take place before the age of 

six while a child's visual system is still developing.  

KidSight, a Lions International program, has now expanded 

into Levy County with the Cedar Key Lions Club working in 

collaboration with the University of Florida Pediatric 

Ophthalmology Department. 

Through this partnership, 

Lions Club volunteers and UF 

vision professionals offer free 

of charge screening at area 

preschools and daycare 

centers.  

Lions Club members are 

trained to conduct the vision 

screenings. Lions volunteers 

arrange the screening sessions 

and use a special hand-held 

camera that takes digital photographs of the eyes that is used 

by the University of Florida to identify potential vision 

problems.  

After the Lions Club conducts the screening, the screening 

information is sent to the University of Florida Pediatric 

Ophthalmology Department where screening results are 

interpreted for possible vision problems. After the screening 

photographs have been interpreted, results are reported back 

to families.  

Parents receive a notification form that tells them that their 

child passed the screening, or the photo was unreadable, that 

a borderline or mild problem was detected,  or a vision 

problem was identified and their child should be examined 

by a specialist.  

Cedar Key Lions KidSight coordinator Judy Duvall says, 

"Our free screening is conducted at any child care center in 

Levy County that requests one. We do it wherever the kids 

are, be they daycare centers, kindergartens or preschools. 

Our goal is to screen every child aged 1-5 in Levy county. ”  

"KidSight screening is so important, because it goes beyond 

the regular vision screening provided in schools. With 

specialized KidSight equipment that the Cedar Key Lions 

Club has helped purchase, we can detect children's vision 

problems early, giving the child an opportunity for having a 

good start of going through school with their vision 

corrected," she explained. 

Cedar Key Lions members attended a 

special three-hour training session to 

learn proper operation of the camera 

and how to check the child’s 

information form. "The screening itself 

is quick and easy. It’s as simple as 

taking a picture. It takes five minutes 

and the life-long effect that it can have 

on a child's vision is well worth our 

volunteer time.” remarked Duvall.     

In areas of the country where the Lions 

KidSight program has been running, 

tens of thousands of children have been screened with 

hundreds of children aged 1 through 6 diagnosed early 

enough for treatment to correct their vision before it was too 

late.  

To schedule a vision screening clinic, call Levy County 

KidSight coordinator, Lion Judy Duvall at (352) 507-1177.  

More information on the Lions KidSight program can be 

found at http://www.peds.ufl.edu/kidsight  

A moving video in a parent's own words on how the Lions 

KidSight screening saved her pre-school child's vision can 

be seen at http://www.peds.ufl.edu/kidsight/family-

resources.asp 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

On behalf of the 2012-2013 MD35 Council of Governors, I would like to thank all of those who volunteered at the USA/Canada Lions 

Leadership Forum in Tampa September 13-15! We had volunteers from every district in every aspect of the Forum! From our Host Chair to 

Facilities to Goody Bags to Manpower to Opening Ceremonies to the Forum Store to Registration to Seminars to Sergeant at Arms to Host 

Committee Office to VIP Transportation to Hospitality to Protocol to Exhibitors to Peace Poster Exhibitors to Pin Traders to Closing 

Ceremonies to Photography, you had it covered and it was much appreciated! 

As I was talking with Lions from throughout North America throughout the week/weekend they only had positive things to say about the 
MD35 Lions and Host Committee! Everyone came together to get the job done and Lions YOU DID IT!  

I would like to say a special thank you to the Leos from Bonita Springs for their support! You were awesome! They accomplished the 
following: worked inputting the evaluation data received from attendees of each Seminar and on several occasions, helped with room 
monitoring at specific seminars. After the dinner and presentations on Thursday night, they posted all evaluations from that day until 1:30 
a.m. and were back again at 8:00 a.m. on Friday to begin again. They worked through the day Friday until 5:30 p.m. and Saturday until 4:30 
p.m. and then helped with packing up and loading all of the equipment for transport. When you see these young people, please 
congratulate them on a job well done! 

Looking forward towards Overland Park we have three Lions from MD35 on the Planning Committee! Congratulations to Lion David Skillin 
for being chosen as Webmaster/Newsletter Chair, ID Stacey Jones for being the Board Appointee, and PID Neil Spencer for being chosen 
as Opening and Closing Ceremonies Chair!  

Looking forward to seeing everyone at upcoming Council of Governors Conferences and at the MD35 Convention in Daytona Beach!  

Yours in Lionism,    

MD35 2012-2013               Council Chair Donna Spencer 

 

 

From around the District 

                                       ATTENTION MD-35 PAST DISTRICT GOVERNORS 
 
Let it be known that the 2013-2014 Council of Governors will hold interviews for the position of 2013-2014 
MD-35 Council Chairperson during the Winter Conference to be held on January 11-14, 2013 on the MD-
35 Bahamas Cruise out of Miami. 
 

Requests for interview including resume that are received on or before December 28th, 2012 via email will 
be considered. 

 

Send your email to all 1st Vice District Governors and MD Secretary Gary Nieskes at: 
jcmoosman@aol.com, albecker@earthlink.net, jhei195797@aol.com, 

lionbent@batelnet.bs 

nieskes@comcast.net 

 

We appreciate your service.  See you on board! 
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ACTIVE CLUB AWARD 
 

General Information: This award is to recognize Clubs who are involved in the full range of 
activities both internally (club, zone, district, multiple district and international) and externally 
(community). It covers the period of July 1 through June 30. Recipients will be recognized at 
the first cabinet meeting of the following Lionistic year. 
There are four categories of recognition, as follows: Group A (clubs having 50 members and 
above); Group B (clubs having between 26 and 49 members); Group C (clubs having between 
16 and 25 members); and Group D (clubs having 15 or less members). At the discretion of the 
Governor, there may be more than one club recognized in each category. 
MOST ACTIVE CLUB 2012-2013 
Club: 
Month: 
Secretary: 
Membership & Retention 
1. Each new member inducted into the club 500____ 
2. Each member transferred into the club 200____ 
3. Each member transferred into another club 200____ 
4. Each member reinstated into the club 300____ 
5. Each member dropped, not including -1000____ 
death or transfer 
6. Sponsor a new member into another club 500____ 
7. Each member attending an orientation 200____ 
during the month 
MEMBERSHIP & ACTIVITY REPORTS 
8. WMMR online by the end of the month 300____ 
9. WMMR postmarked by 20th if hard copy 300____ 
sent (in lieu of online report) 
10. Activity Report filed to LCI online by the 200____ 
end of the month 
OFFICIAL VISITATIONS TO OTHER CLUBS 
One member or more at a regular meeting of another club. Repeat visits per month are not counted. 
Combined zone with regular meetings or special affairs are not allowed. 
11. Each visit to a club in your zone 100____ 
12. Each visit to a club outside your zone 150____ 
13. Each visit to a club outside your region 200____ 
14. Each visit to a club outside your district 250____ 
15. Each visit to a Club’s Charter Night or 200____ 
Charter Anniversary 
16. Another Club’s 25th, 50th or 60th Anniversary 250____ 
17. District Governor’s Official Visit 200____ 
VISION/HEARING/DIABETES SCREENING 
18. Participate in vision/hearing screening 100____ 
(100 points per member) 
19. Investigate to insure resident candidate 500____ 
qualifies 
20. Arrangement for an Eye Examination 500____ 
21. Purchase/Payment of Eye Glasses 500____ 
22. Participate in Diabetes Screening 100____ 
(100 points per member) 
SPONSORSHIPS 
23. Sponsor and Guide Dog or Hearing Dog 1200____ 
WORK PARTY AT A LION’S ENTITY 
24. Working 4 hours or more per member 200____ 
(200 points each member) 
PUBLIC RELATIONS/OUTSIDE ACTIVITY 
25. Having a manned booth or table with Lion 500____ Membership Forms at an event away from 
clubhouse 
PUBLISHING SERVICE ACTIVITIES 
Story of club service activity in newspaper, FL Lions, 
etc (attach copy) 
26. Article only 200____ 



27. Article with picture 300____ 
28. Bonus – Picture shows Lions in vests 100____ 
ZONE MEETINGS (per member) 
29. President, 1st VP or Secretary (your zone) 300____ 
30. Bonus if all three attend 300____ 
31. Each additional member attending 50____ 
32. Each member attending zone meeting 200____ 
outside your zone 
DISTRICT 35L MEETINGS (per member) 
33. Pres, Sec, Treas, Member Chair attending 300____ 
a cabinet meeting (300 each) 
34. Each additional club member attending 100____ 
35. Each club elected officer attending a 400____ 
leadership school 
MULTIPLE DISTRICT MEETING (per meeting) 
36. Member attending Governor’s Conference 200____ 
37. Member attending a breakfast or luncheon 200____ 
at Conference 
38. Member attending a Governor’s Banquet 300____ 
at Conference 
LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL (per member) 
39. Member attending a USA-Canada Forum 1000____ 
40. Member attending the LCI Convention 1000____ 
41. Member attending Multiple District 500____ 
Convention 
JOINT CLUB/COMMUNITY PROJECT (per member) 
42. Working on a joint Lion’s project 100____ 
Must be Lions’ sponsored or co-sponsored 

43. Support other Lion’s Club fundraiser by 100____ 
attending the event 
44. Working a community project (per member 100____ 
per event) (i.e.; bell ringer, soup kitchens, 
etc.) 
DONATIONS TO LION ENTITIES 
45. Florida Lions Foundation 500____ 
46. International Hearing Dog 500____ 
47. LCIF 500____ 
48. Conklin Center 500____ 
49. North Florida Lions Eye Foundation 500____ 
50. Southeastern Guide Dog 500____ 
51. Leader Dog 500____ 
52. Florida Guide Dogs for the Deaf 500____ 
53. North Florida Hearing Aid Bank 500____ 
54. District 35L Disaster Relief 500____ 
55. Youth Exchange 500____ 
56. Florida Center for the Blind 500____ 
57. Eyeglass Reclamation Center 500____ 
Points may be claimed monthly if donation are made 

58. DONATIONS TO LOCAL COMMUNITY 500____ 
TRAINING 
59. Incoming President attending Training 500____ 
at Organization Meeting 
60. Incoming Secretary attending Training 500____ 
Organization Meeting 
61. Incoming Treasurer attending Training 500____ 
at Organization Meeting 
YOUTH ACTIVITIES (per activity) 
62. Sponsorship of Local Youth Activity 500____ 
(Peace Poster, Little League, Leo Club, 
Scouts, etc.) 
NORTH FLORIDA HEARING AID BANK 
63. Each hearing aid donated by your club 200____ 
64. Each member attending the Hearing 500____ 
Aid Bank meeting 
USED EYEGLASSES 
65. For each pair of used eyeglasses turned in 1____ 



VISITS TO LIONS ENTITITES (per member) 
66. Each visit to the Florida Lions entities 150____ 
(no repeat visits) 
CLUB SPONSOSHIPS 
67. Chartering a new club 10000____ 
68. Chartering a club branch 2500____ 
69. Chartering Leo Club 6000____ 
MILLARD CONKLIN CRUSADER AWARD 
MEMBER AWARDS 
71. Governor’s Achievement Award 500____ 
72. Golden Chain Award 500____ 
73. 100% Secretary Award 500____ 
74. Club Excellence Award 500____ 
75. Anchor Award 500____ 
DISTRICT AND INTERNATIONAL DUES 
76. International dues paid within 30 days of 500____ 
billing (points only twice a year) 
77. Dist. dues paid within 30 days of billing 500____ 
(claim points only twice a year) 
TOTAL POINTS EARNED FOR THE MONTH 
Official Entry Form Revised May, 2012 
Contest runs from July 1 through June 30 
This form or the manual version of this form will be the only form accepted. 

Submission: 
By the 15th of the month following the closure of each quarter, the Club President is to send a 
letter (on club stationary or letterhead) to the Awards Committee Chair nominating the Club for 
the award. The letter is to contain sufficient statistics and information, based on the award 
criteria, to demonstrate the scope of the Club’s activities and membership involvement. 
General Information: 
This award is to recognize club secretaries who meet or exceed the job requirements as defined 
by the Club Officers Manual. It covers the period of July 1 through June 30. Recipients will be 
recognized at the first cabinet meeting of the following Lionistic year. 
There are four categories of recognition, as follows: Group A (clubs having 50 members and 
above); Group B (clubs having between 26 and 49 members); Group C (clubs having between 
16 and 25 members); and Group D (clubs having 15 or less members). At the discretion of the 
Governor, there may be more than one secretary from each category receiving this award. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BETTER SECRETARY AWARD 2012-2013 
 
 
 
CLUB: 
MONTH: 
SECRETARY: 
Contest runs from July 1 through June 30. The Membership & Activity Reports must be included with the better 

Secretary Report each month. 
All information MUST be supported by both of these reports. 

1. M report entered by the last day of month 500____ 
(if entered online) 
2. M report post marked by the 20th of the 500____ 
month (if hard copy sent rather than 
reported online) 
3. Activity report entered by the last day of 500____ 
month (if entered online) 
4. Activity report post marked by the 20th 500____ 
of the month (if hard copy sent rather than 
reported online) 
5. List money raised, spent, & hours worked 300____ 
on Activity Report 
6. Attending Secretary Training Class 1000____ 
7. Attending Zone Meeting 300____ 
8. Attending Cabinet Meeting 400____ 
9. International Dues paid within 30 days of 500____ 
Billing (claim points only twice a year) 
10. District & Multiple District Dues paid with 500____ 
30 days of Billing (only twice a year) 
11. Include Most Active Club Reporting Form 200____ 
TOTAL 

Official Entry Form 
This form or the manual version of this form will be the only forms accepted. 

 

1st Better Secretary Award (see attached) and all entries shoud be sent to: Lion Barbara West at 

west4220@aol.com or mail to her at 4520 NE 20th Avenue, Ocala, Fl 32615 

2nd Most Active Club Award (see attached) and all entries should be sent to: Lion Barbara West at 

west4220@aol.com or mail to her at 4520 NE 20th Avenue, Ocala, Fl 32515 

3rd Club Newsletters should be sent to Lion Dave Nicholson, 4315 Ninth Avenue, Mariana 32446 or email 

dnichol@embarqmail.com. Phone 850-482-3602 

4th the following award: 

Dr. Rafael R. Mendez L. Award 

Sponsored by the Jacksonville Hispanic Lions Club 

Given to the lion or lions club that performs the best activity for mother(s), Children or both in the 

district during the period from July 1 to March 31, 2012. 

This award will be determined by a commission of theJacksonville Hispanic Lions Club and/or the 

Governor. For applications please connect the President of the Jacksonville Hispanic Lions Club. 

The President of Jax Hispanic is: Jose E. Palacious, 10964 Reading Rd., Jacksonville, Fl 32257. Email: 

Josestevan12@yahoo.com. Phone 904-226-7687. 
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CABINET MEETING 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER  1, 2012 

NEW WORLD LANDING, 600 S. PALAFOX  ST., PENSACOLA, FLORIDA 32502 

9:00 AM – 2:00 PM CST 

COSTS:   $15.00 

DOORS OPEN AT 8:30 FOR: DANISH AND COFFEE 

LUNCH:  11:30 –  BUFFET:  ENTRÉE, SIDES, DRINK AND DESSERT 

PLEASE RSVP BY :  TUESDAY, 11/27/2012 SO WE MAY HAVE A COUNT 

TO:  GLENN BARBEE – 850-492-9254 OR barbeegs@att.net 

Make checks out to:  PENSACOLA LIONS CLUB 

MAIL TO:  PENSACOLA LIONS CLUB, P.O. BOX  868, PENSACOLA, FL  32591 

 

 

DIRECTIONS:   INTERSTATE 10 TO EXIT 12 DOWNTOWN, TO MERGE ONTO GARDEN 

STREET, LEFT ON PALAFOX ST., GO TO 600, HOTEL AND RESTAURANT ON THE LEFT.  

HOTEL #850-432-4111. 
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         Jacksonville Beaches Lions Club      Presents 

       “BARK-TOBER    FEST 2012” 

A Gala to Support Guiding Eyes for the Blind Guide Dog School 

                                                        Date:   October 19, 2012, 6:30 to 11:00 pm 

 The Jacksonville Beaches Lions Club would like to sincerely thank you and your organization for last year’s generous 

contribution which help make our fund raising dinner a tremendous success. Thanks to your sponsorship, we were able to raise 

over $12,000 and help advance the mission of Guiding Eyes for the Blind. Our second annual Guide Dog fund raising dinner will 

be on October 19th, and will again be held  at The Vineyard in Atlantic Beach.  

To  increase the effectiveness in our fund raising efforts, we recently established The Jacksonville Beaches Lions Foundation, Inc., 

a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization.  We hope this will make it even easier for you to continue to sponsor this important event.  

Thank you in advance for your support. 

• Platinum Level: Donation of $5000 = NAME A GUIDE PUPPY 

   Naming of Guide dog- Company/Individual gets to name the puppy    

   A  Reserved Head Table for 8        Certificate Presentation from GEB rep 

   Name of sponsor in brochure        On Screen Company name during event 

• Gold Level: Donation of $1000 =  4 free entry tickets + 

   Name of sponsor in brochure       On Screen Company name during event 

• Silver Level: Donation of $500 =  2 free entry tickets + 

   Name of Sponsor in brochure       On Screen Company Name during event   

• Bronze Level: Donation of $100 =  

       Company or Individual Name_______________________ 

Address________________________ 

Phone No_______________Email_______________________ 

Please make your donation payable to the Jacksonville Beach Lions Foundation and mail to: Jacksonville Beaches Lions Club, PO Box 50555, 

Jacksonville Beach, Fl. 32240.  For more information contact Lion Wayne Bolai at 904-705-7770 or wsbolai@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

   Name of sponsor in brochure    On Screen Company Name during event 
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LIONS CONKLIN CENTER 

 

Hello Lion Friends, 

This is going to be an especially busy fall at the at the Conklin Center and I hope to see you at one (or more!) of these 
upcoming events.  
The 10th annual Ride for Sight Poker Run will be held Sunday September 30. Later that week, on October 3rd, we will 
hold a luncheon at the Conklin Center to recognize area businesses that employ Conklin Center students and 
graduates.  
On October 6 we invite you to the White Cane Walk and Lions Visitation Day. This is a great opportunity to meet our 
students and personally see how you are helping people who are blind achieve their dreams of being able to live full, 
active and productive lives. This is also our statewide Lions Visitation Day - I hope to see each of you here to show 
your support for the Conklin Center! 
During Biketoberfest,October 13 - 21, the 1950 Harley Panhead we will give away in March 2013 will be on display at 
the Iron Horse Saloon in Ormond Beach. If history is any guide, you'll find hard-working Lions at the Iron Horse 
staffing our ticket booth!  
And, on October 26, the 2nd Annual Halloween Bash will be held in Ocala to benefit the Center.  
Recently Bob Hightower, Board President, and I wrote to all the Clubs in Florida asking that funding for the Conklin 
Center to be included in each Club's budget. These fall events are a great way for you and your club to get involved. 
You'll find more information and links to registration below. Please contact us with any questions at 386-258-3441.  
We need the support of each and every Lion so we can continue to create opportunities for blind Floridians. Again, I 
hope you can join us October 6. I'm looking forward to showing you how your support makes a difference in the lives 
of our students and graduates!  
Robert T. Kelly 
Executive Director 

 

Put on your walking shoes, gather club members, friends and family and join us for the White Cane Walk and Lions 

Visitation Day on Saturday, October 6. Then check out the Sensory Trail.  

How many times have you said I could do that with my eyes closed? Wearing a blindfold or special glasses that 
simulate common eye conditions you can try your hand at basic, everyday activities at stations along the trail. Learn 
how people with little or no vision rely on other senses to perform routine tasks. 
Set a fundraising goal for yourself or your club and make a meaningful difference in the lives of hundreds of men, 
women and children who are blind or severely visually impaired. Your help has far reaching effects...what students 
learn at the Center stays with them for the rest of their lives.  
Everyone who raises or donates $20 will receive a t-shirt. Drawings for prizes will be held for those who raise a total 
of:  

 $100 - Dinner for two  
 $250 - Prize basket 
 $500 - Weekend hotel stay in Daytona Beach  
 $1,000 - To be announced 
Registration will open at 10:00 a.m., the Walk begins at 11:00. Lunch will be available for $7.00.  
Click here to download the Walk form with complete details.  
Still have questions? E-mail Denise Harlow or call her at 386-258-3441. 
Would you help spread the word? Please forward and encourage others to walk with or support you. 

 
 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=0013QEi5-sSNq_Zu-396SnE6y8YQpH8Rz4Bjr7YWjahR9guGPhX71IR877Z9f-fRviG8QtzKi6TWK1b3hp0iWsNAy7SxGavOTD7Elh4aZvpLPpTjDw6CMyaslhXjr_RHy4S5mM6gM6yumNFt1O2-Ox4WwZb2Bab-t66qlkUoRhL3UqhzZvFLYO-GpDgw9JlnbAH32oJoDKpyKY=
mailto:dharlow@conklincenter.org


                                                                                                                                

FL. LIONS CONKLIN CENTER 

2nd ANNUAL 

HALLOWEEN BASH 
 

DATE:   FRIDAY,   OCTOBER 26, 2012 

TIME:   6:30 P.M. - Cash Bar 

7:00 P.M. - Dinner 

WHERE:  Elk's Club Lodge 

702 N.E. 25th Ave. 

Ocala, Fl.  34470 

Cost:  $25.00 per person 

 DINNER AND DANCING 

Costumes Optional = Costume Prizes 

Gifts for all Ladies Present 

Auction 

For more information call:   Delores Farris   -  352-245-6092   

                                                                                                        

 



DISTRICT 35L SIGHT CONSERVATION REPORTING FORM 

This form will be used to help our District Sight Conservation Chair, in District 35L, establish a reporting system that we can use 

to accurately measure the results of our efforts. 

 

REPORTING PERIOD        

Lions Club Name          

Address           

City, State and Zip Code         

Club Telephone Number         

E-mail address if available       

Sight Chair          

Chair’s Telephone Number         

KidSight, Number of Children Screened ____________________________________________ 

Number of Glasses Collected          

Eye Exams (by Doctor)           

Eye Glasses Supplied           

Vision & Glaucoma Screenings          

Public Awareness Programs          

Work With the Blind           

Provide Medical/Surgical Services         

Provide Equipment for the Blind          

Hours Expended & Money Spent        

Other             

 

Please file reports as follows:   Return completed form to: 

First Report by August 8, 2012   PDG Tony Stefanowicz 
Second Report by November 24, 2012  Sight Conservation Chair, District 35L 
Third Report by January 26, 2013  476 Turkey Creek, FL 32615 
Fourth Report by April 6, 2013   386-853-0416 govnortony@yahoo.com 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


